PARENTS MEETING, December 5, 2010
New River Valley Juniors 16’s
1.  Congratulations!  It’s such an honor to be selected for this team!    I’m proud of your daughter!  
2.  Playing Time…….will not be an issue and will not be discussed.  Playing time is decided by "Which 6 girls will give us the best chance of winning,” as long as the coaches consider the outcome to be in doubt.   The “need” for playing time is only for those who want glory.  Being part of an "N" team is supposed to be a situation where a kid improves tremendously.  That occurs more by doing the right things day after day after day.  Playing is the fruit of the tree, not the tree.  Parents who huff and puff, get angry, stomp out of a gym, etc. only hurt their daughter, their family, their reputation, and their chance of making the next team.  This season is perfect example. 

3.  Please Tell Me About Conflicts W/Tournaments!!    I’d like the deadline to be December 15th.   

4.  Making Up Practice Time  If your daughter misses practice b/c of family emergency, or family/personal illness, then she is not required to make up the time.    All other missed practice time will be made up. 

5.  “Bank Time” and Voluntary Practices   You may know about voluntary practices and bank time.  I have been told in the past that there have been some misunderstandings about this. The coaching staff wants to make this very clear
( There are ONLY a few reasons to attend a voluntary practice:  (a) a player wants to attend (b) the player has time to attend (c) The player needs to make up practice hours (d) the player wants to get ahead in her practice hours.   A girl will never never never feel any pressure from the coaches to attend one.  (Ask Kendall if she ever felt any.)  When we say a practice is voluntary, we mean voluntary.  That’s all that it means.  
( Players shouldn't attend a voluntary to impress anyone.  I offer voluntaries to help the girls get better or bank hours or make up hours.  That's it.  

( Sure attending voluntary practices will make a player a better, but playing time is never decided by who attends voluntaries.  Never.  The coaching staff and I will never say,  "But Phyllis has 15 hours of voluntary time, so she needs to start/play."  These words have never and will never come out of our mouths.  
6.  Budding Up At Tournaments.  Coach Easter and Caroline will often be traveling with us.  Sometimes they will have a room and will allow the girls to join them.  Other times they may stay in a room with one of the parnents.  We’ll try to hold down costs as much as possible!  
7.  Team Sleepover.  The Robisons have volunteered.  A date will be coming shortly.   

8.  T-shirt Parent:  I would like a volunteer for the team T shirt parent.  
9.  How I Run Practice & If Your Daughter Must Miss. If you don’t know me yet, practices are meticulously planned so that we focus on what needs to be addressed.  Guest players and/or extra coaches are invited so that practices/scrimmages/drills run smoothly and your daughter gets the maximum out of each practice.

Therefore, when I’m told only a few hours before practice that your daughter needs to miss for a non-emergency, then the coach, your daughter and the team ……..all suffer.
a)   Players are asked to give me 24 hours notice if they’re using some bank time to miss a practice.  Otherwise, practice may have already been planned and I may reject the request.  (Please don’t expect me to spend another hour redoing my plans)

b) Players are expected to be at practice on time, unless they tell me they cannot because of an in-season sports conflict.  Girls who are late have missed warm-ups and stretching; so, the girl will be asked to run 1 lap for each minute she’s late.  This does NOT include me knowing that a girl will be late because of in-season sports. 


c) Your daughter must never walk into the gym and say, “I need to leave early b/c………,” unless she’s just reminding me of something that’s been prearranged. 
Practices will almost never be cancelled.
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10.  Attitude, Effort, Character
Parents:  I love coaching 15’s and 16’s because the team members are usually happy people and, therefore, they usually win a lot.  
I have always believed that protecting the team is my first priority as a coach.  
But, happiness with teammates and trusting teammates doesn’t occur by chance.  They occur because my players don’t break their promises and commitments to their team.  If they do, there are serious consequences.
My teams are usually happy because they think “Team first, me second,”.  When spoken to, my players don’t do the eye-roll and they don’t turn their back.  
My players are usually hard working, encouraging, relentless, “think-before-you-speak” people………or they don’t last very long on my team.   My teams don’t give up, and they don’t give in.  My teams don’t play down to the level of our opponent; but, we do play our best when the competition motivates us!  

I believe our team members will make you proud every day you see them play.  Therefore, we will leave the season as winners ………. regardless of how many games & matches we actually win.  

If I see/hear/feel that there is any attitude problem, watch out.   I have dealt with it in the past.  This year, there will be no difference.  It will be dealt with quickly, and it will be dealt with harshly.   
Great teams are made up of members who are willing to sacrifice for the team.  I expect it.  It will happen.  Otherwise, those people may lose the privilege of playing with us.  
11.  Are We An “N” Team?  You guys can talk it over.  There’s no rush at all.  We may make the decision around Jan 1…….or even later.   We may even go to The Bid Tournament in Hampton, and if we win it, we’ll give up the bid to Reno to the 2nd place team.  
12.  Day Tournaments  This should be decided in the next few days.  
13.  Captains Of The Day!  I sent you all this in an earlier email.  You may have noticed that each practice has a "COD".  That's a Captain Of The Day.  Tournaments will have COD's as well.  The COD only has a few responsibilities:  

 i) She will have 30 seconds to speak to her teammates after stretching is completed........with no coaches around!

ii) She is the only girl who can remind Coach Houser the team needs a water break.

iii) She can call one team timeout at any time during a practice.  This is a 30 second break where she can talk to her team, usually about a drill that's crashing.

iv) She can voluntarily bring anything to eat or drink for the end of practice! :)  But, it's voluntary.  Seriously!  
14.  Hotels For Tournaments!  Thank you Beth Anne Revercomb for volunteering for this.  As she said, parents and players are not required to stay at the team hotel.  However, we plan on having one team activity at each multi-day tournament we attend.  So we hope that everyone can stay together.  

15.  Making The Rest Of Your Payments.  Karen will probably be sending me this soon!  Last year all $ was due by Jan 1
16.  A Few More Players.  We are still looking for a few more players.  This is good for practice, good in case of sicknesses/injuries/family emergencies.  I’m still looking.  If you have any suggestions, please contact me.  
17.  Three Pair of Socks.  We’ll be ordering these asap.  The cost will be approx $25.     

18.  Facebook Thank you Sarah G for making us a Facebook page!   The address is on our team website. 
19.  Scrimmages:   No word yet.  Jan 2nd at E&H is probably out.  I’ll let you know when I know more.  

That’s about all I can think of.  We will do our best to teach your daughters as much as we possibly can.  But team is more important than winning.  The coaches and parents being good role models, and the kids having fun is more important also. 
Thank you again!    I can’t wait to take the girls to Myrtle Beach!  That will be FUN!!

Coach Houser, Coach Easter, Caroline.
